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Dear Supporters and Friends,  
I Chronicles 29:13 says, “For all things come of thee, and of thine own have we given to thee.”  
This Thanksgiving we want to praise God and thank Him for all the goodness He has brought 
our way.  That goodness includes all adversities, setbacks or disappointments that came especially 
by way of the corona virus and tyrannical, governmental controls.  You know, the last word in the 
Old Testament book of Malachi is “curse.”  However, the last word in the New Testament book of 
Revelation is “Amen.”  In the previous verse to the word “Amen” is the promise by Jesus, “Surely I 
come quickly.”  You see, at the end of every curse is a blessing.  This is well illustrated by the story of 
Joseph and his mistreatment by his brothers in the book of Genesis.  He said, you thought evil against 
me (that’s the curse), but God meant it for good (that’s the blessing).  Let us praise God with one 
voice for His glorious wisdom and care for us, His sheep – restoring, refreshing, and instilling peace 
to our souls in a world bent on rebellion against God.  Celebrate, Saints, and Happy Thanksgiving!  
We just finished a wonderful Faith Promise Missions Conference in our church.  The conference 
theme was taken from Revelation 7:9, 12, “To every people, nation and tribe.  HE IS WORTHY.” 
The church has promised to give more in this pandemic year to missions than the previous 12 years 
of faith promise giving.  We are very moved by this.  
In October, we began distribution of John and Romans.  Included with the distribution is a nice 
invitation letter from our church with QR code to a Gospel presentation.  We are trying to cover 
thousands of homes in our region and beyond.  In December we are planning a Christmas tract blitz 
to give out forty-thousand Christmas tracts in the three weeks leading up to Christmas.  Our church 
is excited about this.  Please pray.  
A young teen boy recently got saved in our church.  He was raised in Islam and attended an Islamic 
public school.  We have witnessed to him many times before, but finally light broke through.  He is 
now baptized and is part of our youth group.  That was a big prayer request answered.  
Seventy-five (75) were saved in the past two months (Sept.-Oct.).  Fourteen (14) were baptized.  We 
have some big plans for 2022.  We are all out to see souls saved for Jesus.  We will let you know more 
about those plans later.  Thank you for praying.  
The year 2022 promises to be another year of great opportunities to go to the nations and preach the 
unsearchable riches of Christ.  I will like to call it, the “space of grace year” – see Ezra 9:8.  Whatever 
happens, I want to do like good King Jehoshaphat did as he prayed to God when he and his people 
were surrounded by the enemy.  He said in II Chronicles 20:12, “…For we have no might against 
this great company that cometh against us; neither know we what to do: but our eyes are upon 
thee.”  
A very merry, happy Christmas to you and your family.  May God give you many souls for Jesus 
and a happy, prosperous New Year.  
In Christ Jesus the Anchor holds, 
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